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This past year has been an interesting journey. A year ago, I was the Environmental Representative and my friend Jackie Host was Vice President. Before we could settle into our jobs, Tri-Council President Nancy Richards had to resign for health reasons and Jackie Host was promoted to President. She asked me to be her Vice President, and I agreed. Now, Jackie is experiencing health issues that have prevented her from attending the convention, so I am filling in for her.
Recently, our first President of Tri-Council, Pat Carver, passed away. She was a tireless advocate for environmental issues, and she will be missed.
The Tri-Council Vice President is responsible for Membership and the Directory. With the help of Inger Jones and Carolyn Schaag, I put together the 2021-2023 Directory, which was emailed to all members. If you did not receive the emailed copy, or if you have lost it, let me know and I will see that you receive it. If you find any inaccurate information, please notify me so I can make corrections for the next addition. Since we have not been meeting in person, we did not print copies for members. Mailing them would have been expensive. It’s up to you to print yourself a copy.
A few new members have joined us and some former members have rejoined, so our numbers are growing. Many garden club members are unaware of Tri-Council’s existence or what we are about. I plan to inform students of Environmental, Gardening, and Landscape Design Schools and encourage them to join as provisional members after they have completed two courses. You can help. If you know anyone who has finished two or more courses, talk to them and tell them how to sign up. I have a few Membership Forms I can share with you.
One positive thing that came out of the pandemic is that some schools are now offered on Zoom as well as in person. With this new development, you may not need to travel a long distance to take a course. Many schools are still offered in-person only, but the NGC website lists an Environmental Course 4 in Buffalo, NY this month, on April 26th through 29th, and a Gardening School Course 3 in St. Louis, MO on August 22nd and 23rd. So, if you need a course you’re lacking, check both websites.
Schools in Florida will be covered later in this meeting. 
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